UNIVERSITY OF ESSEX

STUDENT EXPERIENCE COMMITTEE
Tuesday 17 September 2019
2pm – 4.30pm

MINUTES

(Unreserved)

	Chair
	Richard Stock

	
	

	Present
	Professor Madeline Eacott, Craig Stephens, Leanne Andrews, Professor Natasha Lindstaedt, Ana-Maria Bichir, Greta Remeikaite

	
	

	Apologies
	Asha Ali, Zoe Manning, Michael Banahene

	
	

	Secretary
	Meg O’Loughlin

	
	

	In attendance
	Emma Wisher, Chris Oldham, Tessa Rogowski, Rachel Lucas, Hannah Gott, Mira Dragieva, Chris Jakens, Matt Softly, Tessa Bartlett

	

	STARRING OF AGENDA ITEMS

	
	

	Noted
	Any other business was starred on the agenda
	90/19

	
	
	

	MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 08 MAY 2019 (SEC/19/19)
	

	
	
	

	Approved
	The minutes from the last meeting were approved 
	91/19

	
	
	

	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

	
	
	

	Noted
	There were no matters arising from the minutes 
	92/19

	
	
	

	MEMBERSHIP, TERMS OF REFERENCE AND COMMITTEE BUSINESS DURING 2019-20 (SEC/19/20)

	
	
	

	Received
	A paper detailing the membership and terms of reference of the Committee, and areas for priority in 2019-20 drawn from the Education Action Plan.
	93/19


	
	
	

	Noted
	The Committee considered its business priorities for 2019-20. Committee members were invited to propose topics for consideration and action during 2019-20, noting the themes of the 2019-20 Education Action Plan: consistency of experience; quality of teaching; student voice; student & graduate success; and inclusivity & community. 
	94/19

	
	
	

	
	The Committee agreed that the following issues would be considered alongside those issues identified during the discussion of the NSS free text comments:

· Students’ Union Big Plan Priorities 
· Personal Tutor System

· Cross-departmental student experience

· Impact of Brexit on the student experience

· Impact of strike action on the student experience

· Monitoring implementation of the Student Voice Plan

· Issues emerging from the Student Voice Groups

	95/19
96/19
97/19
98/19
99/19
100/19
101/19
102/19


	
	In line with the Committee’s revised terms of reference to consider student experience issues on behalf of Education Committee, it was noted that Education Committee would consider at its meeting on 2 October 2019 the issues noted above and identify any additional areas or topics as appropriate.
	103/19


	
	
	

	OPEN FORUM: ISSUES IDENTIFIED BY COMMITTEE MEMBERS
	

	
	
	

	Noted
	The Open Forum was a new innovation for the Committee and provided an opportunity for issues to be raised by members related to the student experience for discussion and/or escalation elsewhere. During discussion, two issues were raised:
Potential strike action 
The Committee noted that the outcome of the ballot on strike action would be known in early November 2019, with any subsequent strike action taking place from 18 November 2019. Detailed plans would be put in place once the outcome was known, based on previous responses to strike action. The priority would be to support student learning and the student experience. If strike action took place, the Student Experience Committee would play an important role in monitoring the impact on students. 

Preparations for Brexit

The Committee noted the work being led by the Brexit Impact Group, chaired by the Registrar and Secretary, and the development of its action plan. The Group would meet weekly until the end of October 2019.
	104/19
105/19
106/19


	
	
	

	STUDENT VOICE: NATIONAL STUDENT SURVEY 2019 – FREE TEXT COMMENT ANALYSIS (SEC/19/21)
	

	
	
	

	Received
	A report analysing the free-text comments from the National Student Survey 2019.
	107/19

	
	
	

	Reported
	The Committee considered all the free-text comments from the 2019 NSS and noted that particular areas for improvement included coursework deadlines; teaching quality; student mental health; and academic feedback. An NSS action plan had been developed for 2019-20 to respond to the survey outcomes at an institutional level and departments would consider their performance at the education away days during the Autumn term 2019 and through the planning round. 
The Committee considered the comments in order to identify any other areas where action may be required. Consistency of GTA teaching and marking was noted, which would be picked up in the broader work already underway relating to teaching quality.
The following issues were also identified:

· Understanding of the range of student wellbeing services and access points 

· Staff responsiveness to student enquiries

· Managing student expectations through effective communications


	108/19
109/19
110/19
111/19
112/19


	Action
	It was agreed that the Academic Registrar and Pro-Vice-Chancellor (Education) would lead a piece of work to set minimum expectations for responding to student enquiries, with a focus on consistency, out-of-hours responses, and tone and methods of communication. A proposal would be considered by the Student Experience Committee in November 2019.


	113/19

	Action
	The Student Experience Committee would consider an update in November 2019 on the work to embed regular communications to promote student wellbeing services and access points and to provide an update on service provision overall.


	114/19

	
	
	

	STUDENT VOICE: NATIONAL STUDENT SURVEY 2019 – SOUTHEND (SEC/19/22)
	

	
	
	

	Received 
	A paper setting out the results of the National Students Survey 2019 for students at the Southend campus.
	115/19

	
	
	

	Noted
	The Committee noted that there has been a reduction in satisfaction levels across all areas. The Campus Operations Groups, relevant departments and Sabbatical Officers meetings were considering the survey outcomes. An update on progress with the actions identified by the Southend Campus Manager would be considered at the November 2019 meeting of the Student Experience Committee.
	116/19

	
	
	

	STUDENT VOICE: SCHEDULE OF STUDENT VOICE GROUPS 2019-20 (SEC/19/23) 
	

	
	
	

	Received
	A schedule of Student Voice Group meetings planned for 2019-20.
	117/19

	
	
	

	Noted
	In line with the Committee’s revised terms of reference, it was agreed that the Committee would receive reports from Student Voice Groups each year as follows:

· November: verbal update on the Autumn term meetings to date

· February: written report on the Autumn term meetings 

· May: written report on the Spring term meetings

· September: written report on the Summer term meetings

General emerging themes would be considered in order to identify University-wide actions and to ensure appropriate responses were being taken forward.


	118/19
119/19
120/19
121/19
122/19
123/19


	STUDENT VOICE: UPDATE ON STUDENT VOICE ACTIVITIES FOR 2019-20 (VERBAL UPDATE)
	

	
	
	

	Received
	A verbal update on student voice activities for 2019-20 ahead of the submission of the Student Voice Plan to Education Committee in October 2019.
	124/19

	
	
	

	Noted
	The Student Voice Plan would cover a number of areas, including:
· Priorities for 2019-20

· A framework of good practice and minimum expectations

· An emphasis on collaboration between University, Students’ Union and students

· Responding to solicited and unsolicited feedback

· Promoting the National Students Survey 2020

· Introduction of Student Voice Ambassadors and how they would work with departments in developing an institutional approach to student voice

· Utilising technology to harness the student voice

· Addressing student satisfaction, customer service and survey fatigue
	125/19
126/19
127/19
128/19
129/19
130/19
131/19
132/19
133/19


	
	
	

	VERBAL UPDATE FROM THE STUDENTS’ UNION: PRIORITIES 2019-20
	

	
	
	

	Received
	A verbal overview of the Students’ Union Big Plan Priorities for 2019-20.
	134/19

	
	
	

	Noted
	At the Colchester campus, there would be a focus on transport; cost of living; the environment; ‘my course’; mental health; and food on campus. At the Southend campus, the focus was on the cost associated with being on placement; academic deadlines; access to kitchen facilities after-hours; promoting a sense of community; work, life and study balance; and space and timetabling. Progress with the priorities would be considered at every meeting of the Student Experience Committee during 2019-20.
	135/19

	
	
	

	
	
	

	VERBAL UPDATE FROM THE STUDENTS’ UNION: LIVED EXPERIENCE OF COMMUNITIES AT THE UNIVERSITY OF ESSEX
	

	
	
	

	Received
	A verbal update from the Students’ Union relating to the lived experience of different student groups across the University community.
	136/19

	
	
	

	Noted
	The Committee considered possible ways to ensure that the University was responding effectively to issues arising from different groups of students. 
	137/19

	
	
	

	Action
	Further consideration would be taken forward by the Academic Registrar and Pro-Vice-Chancellor (Education) in discussion with the Students’ Union. An update would be provided at the November 2019 meeting of the Student Experience Committee.


	138/19

	
	
	

	UPDATE ON THE RESPONSE TO THE STUDENTS’ UNION DEMANDS FOR CHANGE (SEC/19/24)

	
	
	

	Received
	A progress report on the response to the Students’ Union Demands for Change in relation to allegations of sexual misconduct.
	139/19

	
	
	

	Noted
	The Committee noted good progress on all of the areas identified by the Students Union. A revised Code of Student Conduct would be in place ahead of the start of the 2019-20 academic year. The Committee noted the positive and collaborative work between the University and the Students’ Union in tackling these issues. 
	140/19

	
	
	

	
	
	

	REPORT FROM THE HEAR MANAGEMENT GROUP (SEC/19/25)

	
	
	

	Received
	A report from the HEAR Management Group, which included recommendations relating to additional recognised activities being included on the HEAR and managed through the Big Essex Award, and the introduction of a new Maximum Level Award for the Big Essex Award. 
	141/19

	
	
	

	Agreed
	That the recommendations be approved under delegated authority from Senate, as set out in paper SEC/19/25.
	142/19

	
	
	

	SUMMARY OF ACTIONS AND MATTERS TO BE BROUGHT TO THE ATTENTION OF EDUCATION COMMITTEE, SENATE AND ELSEWHERE 

	
	
	

	Agreed
	The Committee agreed the issues to include in the report to Education Committee. 
	143/19

	
	
	

	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

	
	
	

	Reported

	The Deputy Dean (Postgraduate Research Education) (Science & Health) reported on progress with the development of the PGR student voice survey. A report was due to be circulated to departments in November 2019. It was agreed that the survey would be circulated amongst Committee members and other key stakeholders for their feedback.

	144/19


Meg O’Loughlin
Secretary, Student Experience Committee

Academic Section

7 October 2019
